Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 20th July 2009 at The Globe PH
Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Andrew Martin, Malcolm Kennerley, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, David Clark, Martin Quarton, Terry Scott, Roger Codling. Liz Kirk, Peter Briggs, Mike Aston

Apologies for Absence: Andrew Househam, Chris Gardner, John Wilson, Mara Ozolins, Alison Russell.
Pedals Roadshows (including History of Pedals Slideshow). 
This slideshow has been presented in Beeston and there is now a demand for a showing in Sherwood, with a similar meeting format, i.e. devoting the second half of the meeting to questions and discussion. HMcC to liaise with Karen Fry and Richard Cooper about a date for this. Karen had already indicated that she thought that a date in January rather than this autumn would be best.
Finance. 
Lush Cosmetics are offering finance to cycling groups for funding projects such as communications and web sites. 
There has been no further evidence of fraud with our old bank account (Lloyds TSB). Sue is handing over more responsibilities to Alison.

Autumn National Cycle Campaigners Conference. 
Much of the evening was taken up with discussion of the conference that Pedals is hosting on Saturday 14 November.
Andrew has received two quotes from five catering firms ranging from £3.50 to £9.50 If Pedals can supply tea and coffee, these costs can be reduced further. A tea urn can be obtained from Veggies. Mm Deli in Sherwood may be the best option. They will need to supply the 30th birthday cake. Agreed to accept this quote but that Andrew should negotiate their supplying the special cake rather than “a selection of nice cakes”. We could then still get Lynne Gardner to do the icing, as she had kindly offered.
Volunteers: We still need volunteers for the roles of IT Specialist and Local Media Liaison. We must keep sounding people out and searching, Hugh said!

Agreed that, if we have enough volunteers on the day, it would be good to include the History of Pedals slide show, on a loop, to be shown during the lunch hour. Dave Clark offered to help organise this, in cooperation with the IT specialist we still need to recruit.

The conference fee has been set at £20 and both Andre Curtis (Cyclenation) and Sam Walton (CTC) thought it very important to keep to no more than this. We need to find contacts to ask for more sponsorship. Hugh has emailed a lot of people without success, although Gary S-W (now away on holiday) had hinted at possible interest from one local firm. Meanwhile he would contact other possible sources, e.g. Paul Smith, and British Waterways, and also soon chase up by phone some of those who had not responded to his emails.
Speaker expenses, equipment (laptops, projectors etc) name badges have still to be sorted before the budget can be finalised. It was important that people identify possible sources of extra equipment (such as data projectors), and preferable free or low cost ones, should we need them. Sam Walton had said that it would be possible to bring a projector from CTC HQ in Guildford.
Arthur is co-ordinating displays. Agreed that he could exercise some flexibility and discretion in fixing rates for these (from commercial organisations) and also that we would levy a charge of £10 a head for lunch and refreshments for all those bringing displays, unless they had their own sandwiches with them.
Sue is organising a welcome get-together / pub grub meal on the Friday (Lincolnshire Poacher on Mansfield Road agreed to be suitable). 
A meal needs to be arranged for Saturday night for those staying on after the conference, and the Italian restaurant, Ask, on Chapel Row was agreed to be suitable. 
Sunday rides: On the Sunday (15 Nov) there will be a Pedals led ride (2 hours) on the Big Track and a CTC led ride starting at the Council House at 10am, taking about 3 hours, and with both rides finishing at the Station. Exact timing dependent on numbers, weather and how soon people had to catch trains or had time to stop for refreshments.
Andrew Martin suggested that East Midlands Trains will be contacted shortly before the conference for weekend engineering details that may affect travelling.

Web site conference booking will begin from the end of August, by which time the conference flyer (designed by The Big Wheel) and the venue map (being produced for us by the City Council) should be finalised. Andre Curtis of Cyclenation was contact John Franklin to advise about the template used before for conference bookings, which he had designed, and Hugh would suggest that John should directly contact Larry Neylon about putting this on the Pedals website (with payments by Paypal).

Pedal Express will be contacted to help with moving gear. A loading bay must be made available. HMcC to check with when he meet Bekki Ebbs (now away on holiday) at NTU to check on several detailed points discussed at the recent Teleconferences involving him, Andrew Curtis (Cyclenation) and Sam Walton (CTC).
Other matters:
Newsletter. 
There will be one more letter in the current format (due a few weeks before the conference). Then next year a decision has to be made on the future format (print or electronic) of the newsletter, taking account of the clear evidence that not all members who are on email necessarily prefer to received newsletters as pdfs rather than in printed form.
Cycle Parking. 
Keith Morgan of the City Council has EMDA funding for cycle parking at selected bus stops. It was felt that the money could be better spent given the problems with bike theft etc.

Wilford Road / Clifton Road, Ruddington proposed cycle scheme. 
The scheme for a shared cycle path on the approach to Ruddington was considered to be of dubious merit. Instead it was proposed that better road surfacing would be of more benefit to more cyclists.

The Meadows regeneration proposals. 
There is much redevelopment occurring here which may adversely affect cyclists and pedestrians. Only Meadows people are being consulted, although non Meadows residents will also be affected. Hugh to write to the City Council underlining the importance of the through routes in The Meadows for cyclists from outside the area and also the danger of the new proposals increasing the risk of drivers using newly reopened roads in the area as cut-throughs.
Pedals Business Cards. 
These will be used in preference to membership forms (they are cheaper to print). Sue offered cards on quality coloured card at 6 pence each. Dave Clark offered to print them for free (black and white).

From the GNTP Cycle Forum on 17 Jun. 
A campaign is needed to make motorists more aware of cyclists. The City Council and Big Wheel are working on this. 

Linked to this is the need to make bus drivers (as well as drivers in general) aware of the purpose of Advance Stop Lines for cyclists and the need to respect these. Steve Brewer of the City Council had produced a draft design of a poster for this which he had recently circulated for comments. Hugh had been in touch with both NCT (Nicola Tidy) and Trent Barton (Keith Wright) about particular incidents of bus abuse of ASLs. It was important, he added, to give full details when reporting these.
Pedals Posters. 
Dave Clark circulated a range of posters designed to promote Pedals. These would be discussed later along with other suggestions including that from Arthur Williams. More suggested designs are welcome please.
Pedals Marquee. 
Dave Clark and Dave Miller are working on repairs to the marquee.

QMC cycle path. 
Hillside (Sustrans route 6) cycle path by the hospital has been reopened. The car park is demolished, but the barriers and signs at the end of the path are still up.

Wilford Suspension Bridge repair work. 
It was understood that repair work was somewhat ahead of schedule and that there was some possibility (to be confirmed in August by Severn Trent Water plc) of the work being completed earlier than the end of August, as they had hitherto stated.
Future Pedals monthly meetings:
Monday 17 August:  Agreed that it was important to have a normal meeting this August because of planning the autumn campaigners’ conference. Hugh to send out agenda in advance as normal.

Kevin Fleming, the newly appointed FHA Bike Club recycling coordinator to be invited to introduce himself in a 15-minute slot at the Pedals meeting on Monday 21 September.

Confirmation still awaited from Nicola Jones of Sustrans that she could come on Monday 19 October.

Monday 16 November meeting to be devoted to evaluation of the campaigners’ conference on the preceding Saturday. Agreed now to invite Councillor Richard Jackson, the new County Council Portfolio Holder for Transport and Highways, to our meeting next February.

Discussion on Pedals tasks (key and optional) and future distribution of roles (from next AGM in March 2010)

Hugh discussed the purpose and value of the various committees and meetings at which he represents Pedals, as well as other tasks he performs for Pedals.
Hugh reported that Richard Cooper had volunteered to help Pedals monitor planning applications since he does that as part of his day to day work. Hugh mentioned that almost 2 years ago we had agreed the need to do this on a more systematic basis but in fact were still doing it only ad hoc on planning applications that came to our notice and so were probably missing many where a cycling input was important.
Proposal for a Pedals Committee.  
Named officers should authorised at each AGM to make decisions on behalf of Pedals, e.g. up to 12 committee members of whom any 3 could make decisions. 
Key / core tasks for Pedals and its officers need to be established and the constitution amended and ratified at the annual AGM. SY suggested that we then have a dedicated area on the website for Committee members only to access.

Agreed also that the next newsletter should include a feature on the changes in Pedals role and structure, and also make clear particular areas of Greater Nottingham where we needed more help in getting feedback from members based on their detailed local knowledge. These included Arnold, Ruddington, Bulwell, Stapleford, for example.

Andrew Martin said it would also be helpful to get members to let us know if they were already involved in wider transport and environmental networks (such as Emtar and CANN) where they could take on the role of representing Pedals.

It was also agreed next April to set up a Social Evening for Pedals members to introduce the wider range of officeholders / role performers that we were aiming to have in place after the AGM in March.

It was also agreed to continue to give further thought, between now and the AGM, to the summary chart which Hugh had produced for the discussion at this meeting.

